Minutes from September 9th, 2002 General Meeting

   President, Dan Villani, opened the meeting at 7:00 pm.

   No Police were present for their report.

   Treasurer, Susan Gloeckner, handed out copies of her report and pointed out that there was little change from the last meeting.  Karl Gloeckner made a motion to accept the report with Dan’s second to the motion.  Passed unopposed.

   The Secretary’s minutes were next on the agenda.  Jan Meister handed out copies to all the members present and time was given for the membership to read them over.  Ray Dettmann made a motion to accept the minutes with Susan’s second to the motion.  Passed unopposed.

   Nominations for Officers and the Board of Directors followed the Secretary’s report.  Dan made the announcement that he would like to continue being on the Board but not at the President’s position because of the increase in his job responsibilities.  John Meister nominated Karl Gloeckner for President with Russ Gagliano’s second.  Nomination accepted.  John nominated Dan Villani for Vice President with Susan’s second.  Nomination accepted.  Russ nominated Jan Meister to continue the Secretary’s position with Susan’s second.  Nomination accepted.  Jack Phillips nominated Susan to continue the Treasurer’s position with Ray’s second.  Nomination accepted.  Jan made the motion to keep the current Board of Directors with John & Ray’s second.  Nominations accepted.  Voting and any further nominations will take place at the next general meeting on November 11th, 2002 at 7:00 pm at the Antique Car Museum.  

   Next on the agenda was the NCIP grant program.  Dan gave a brief overview of the program and asked for ideas from the membership.  Many ideas were discussed and Don Herst volunteered to help with the committee.  Update will be given at the November meeting.

   Dan gave an update on the maintenance of the medians in our area.  Volunteers are needed to continue keeping them free of garbage and weeds.  We are required to maintain them in their original condition in order to be approved for future grants.  See either Susan or Jan if you are interested in adopting a median.  

   Next Jan gave an update on the City’s Redistricting of the Commission boundaries.  The city has narrowed it down to 4 maps and the final voting will take place at the September 17th Commission meeting at City Hall.  Our Vice Mayor & Commissioner Hutchinson’s area was left intact.  

   Susan gave an update on the National Night Out Against Crime that was held in August.  She reported that everyone had a great time and that we worked the beverage booth again.  John Meister did the cooking of the hot dogs and hamburgers.  

   Next Jan stated that we would be doing the Toys for Tykes again this coming December to benefit the pediatric units of Broward General Hospital.  Russ offered a drop off at the Car show on Dec. 7th.  Jan will give an update at the November meeting.

   Russ spoke next on the upcoming Car Show, which will be on Andrews Ave. from Davie Blvd. to SE 17th St.  It will be an all day affair with plenty of entertainment.  The focus will be on our military and Pearl Harbor Day.  The traveling Vietnam Veterans Wall, tanks, a bucket brigade and various military personnel will be there, plus much more!  PPCA will have a booth at the event.  Please consider volunteering for this wonderful event!   

   Dan then adjourned the meeting at 7:35 pm.

